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Dear Parents,


	 The Center for Garden State Families presents this parental toolkit 
to equip you with the information needed to protect your children 
against the wave of graphic sexual exploitation in New Jersey 
government schools. The masks are off and the child groomers have 
propagated themselves in the legislature, curriculum, and school 
policies. It is the policy of the New Jersey Department of Education to 
sexualize, indoctrinate, and groom your children. Why? Sexualizing 
your children is profitable- there is huge money in abortions, fetal 
tissue sales, sex trafficking and health services. 


	 What should parents do to guard their children's innocence? First 
you must notify all educators and administrators of the boundaries 
they must respect regarding the education of your children. Stand your 
ground and assert your right to raise your children in the way you deem 
best. 


	 

Steps to set these boundaries: 


1. Make copies of the distributed Parental Opt-Out Form and share with 
other parents.  https://www.synergyeducationinitiative.com/friends-of-
synergy.html


2. For each child you must sign multiple copies of the form: one for the 
principal, each teacher, and yourself.  	


3. Send the Parental Opt-Out Form to the school principal and individual 
teachers by certified mail, e-mail, fax, or any other method whereby 
delivery can be confirmed. You do not need nor are you asking for 
“agreement" or “authorization”. You only need proof that you delivered 
the Parental Opt-Out Form to each teacher and principal.


4. Keep one copy (with the proof of receipt) for your family and ask that 
the school keep a copy in your child’s school records (the cumulative 
files). Keep a signed copy for yourself.


5. Educate your children to report to you attempts to compel them to 
participate in classes or activities for which you have requested them to 
be opted-out. Schools break New Jersey law if they do not respect your 
decision. 
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6. Resubmit a copy of this Parental Opt-Out Form for each child when you 
enroll them for the next school year.


7. Consider sending a copy of the letter to your school board. Board 
members names and emails are usually posted on district websites. It is 
the role of board to set policy; make your position known. 


If any school authority objects to the Parental Opt-Out Form, inform 
them of the New Jersey Statue 18A:35-4.7 revised in 2013:

	 

“Any child whose parent or guardian presents to the school principal a 
signed statement that any part of the instructions in health, family life 

education or sex education is in conflict with his conscience, or sincerely 
held moral or religious beliefs shall be excused from that portion of the 

course where such instruction is being given and no penalties as to 
credit or graduation shall result therefrom.”


Further steps to take depend on the knowledge of your legal rights. Be 
informed and wield your authority over your child.  


1. Pursuant to 20 U.S.C § 1232h, you can review all school curriculum 
and supplemental material  (written or digital) at all times.


2. Pursuant to 20 U.S.C § 1232h, you can opt out your child from all 
surveys or evaluations related to personal information including, but 
not limited to: politics, religion, family life, sexual behavior, 
psychological problems, etc. 


3. Pursuant to 20 U.S.C § 1232h and New Jersey Statute 18A:35-4.7, 
your child may not receive medical or physical examinations without 
your approval. 


4. Pursuant to New Jersey Statute 18A:35-4.20 and New Jersey Statute 
18A:35-4.21, you may demand that any sex education class stress 
the importance of abstinence.


5. Pursuant to the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA), you may observe 
your child throughout the school day and scrutinize the instruction 
being given.  


	 




 	 An egregiously corrupted culture only transforms when righteous 
people raise their voices in unison. Be an active parent and spread 
awareness about the indoctrination of innocent children.  


How to win the cultural war and protect your children:


1. Run for your local school board. Concerned parents should call the 
shots about their children’s education. 


2. Attend school board meetings and ask the "uncomfortable" 
questions: 

a. What instructional material are schools using?  

b. From where and from whom is the material originating? 

c. How are school curricula, libraries, and data bases complying 

with obscenity laws and privacy laws? 

d. Are teachers forced to promote gender ideology? 

e. What are the boundaries for an individual teacher to expand 

on objectionable graphic material?

3. Talk to your neighbors and friends and inform them of the child 

exploitation in local schools. They are stakeholders too!

4. Join social media groups and invite other like-minded people to join 

as well. Tweets speak louder than words. 

5. Write letters to the local media and give them leads regarding 

dangerous material related to the salacious indoctrination at 
schools.


6. Start a parent’s blog. People need reliable sources of information to 
quickly assess the threat to their child.


7. Pray for God’s mercy.  Use the QR code daily for 
10 Prayers That Will Transform The School Year 


"And the war, remember, is not just for society but for souls, not just 
for this time but for eternity.”


-Dr. Peter Kreef


